Important Information

For Achieving Success in Third Grade!

Dear Parents,


The following information will be helpful in supporting your student in third grade. This letter is an overview of my policies and procedures for this school year. Please review this note with your student and sign and return to me by Friday, September 9th. If you have any questions feel free to contact me by phone or e-mail at daryl.bean@elps.us 
Homework

 Homework is an important part of the learning process. It is an opportunity for students to apply the knowledge they learn in school on their own. All homework will be in direct relation to what we are doing in the classroom. As district policy states, students in third grade will not be assigned more than 30 minutes of homework per night. Student homework, as well as parent notes, will be sent home in the colored homework folders. The students will receive math homework daily Monday-Thursday. If you are finding that the math homework is taking more than15-20 minutes, please write me a note on the homework and I will support your child on this content in school. **Also be sure to check the “Homework Help” section on my website under the “Classroom Documents and Resources” Tab for videos and math homework help. ** 

Please help your child to schedule a regular time every day to complete the homework assignments. Then, please correct the assignment for your child and review any errors with them and have them make corrections. Please sign the student’s assignment for that night and return to school daily. If a student forgets their homework, they will have one day to turn it in. If it is not turned in the next day, they will spend their recess time completing the homework. New this year, students will also have a daily requirement of math fact fluency practice at home. Please be sure to practice the assigned math facts each day and sign the corresponding sheet. More information will be given to you at Curriculum Night and through parent letters/e-mails. Please help your child remember to complete and return homework on a regular basis. Good study skills and responsibility are an important part of present and future school success!
Reading Logs

In addition to the daily math page, it will be part of your child’s nightly homework to read at least 20 minutes a night. Students may read any material, but I ask that as part of their homework they record their reading on an online reading log either daily or weekly. Information regarding the online reading log will go home at Curriculum Night. Please help your child to stay consistent about reading and recording their reading on the online reading log!
Library and Take Home Books

This year our library time will take place on Fridays. Students will be able to check out two books from the school library each Friday. They will be able to take one of these books home with them while the other must stay at school. Both books must be returned each Friday. Friday will also be the day when students may choose one book from our classroom library to take home for a week. I will be providing the students with book bags to carry the books to and from school. Please encourage students to keep the books in a safe, easy to locate spot and remind them to return the books to school each Friday. 

Snack

The students’ lunch period is from 11:25-12:10. Our class will have a snack period every day about 2:30 PM. I am asking that you please send your child with a snack every day. Please assist your child in packing a small, healthy snack every day. Our school is pleased to have received the Building Healthy Communities Grant. Through this initiative we will be pursuing healthier food choices in school. Candy will not be allowed. If you have any questions or concerns about our snack procedures or healthy snack choices or if you need me to provide assistance providing snack, please feel free to contact me. 
Classroom Management Plan 
I will have high expectations for effort and quality work for every student in our class. By third grade, I expect that students strive to be responsible for their own work, actions, and behavior. In my classroom, I hope to develop a positive community of learners. My goal is to support your child’s needs to the best of my ability with communication and support through teacher, student, and parents. 

Parents, please go over this letter with your student thoroughly. If you have any questions feel free to call or e-mail me at daryl.bean@elps.us . Thank you for your support and communication!

Sincerely,
Ms. Bean ( & Ms. Hedin
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---
Student Name______________________________________________

I have discussed the classroom expectations, procedures, and consequences with my child.

_________________________


   __________________________

     (Parent Signature)




  (Student Signature)

Please return to Ms. Bean by Friday, September 9th. Thank you! (
